VILLAGE OF ST. JOSEPH

BOARD MEETING

August 22, 2017


Mayor Fruhling-Voges called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present.
Roll call was taken.  
Fruhling-Voges  
Present 




Rigdon

Present 




Gherna

Present





McCarty    

Present




Laubscher

Present




Rogers

Present




Rapp


Present 


Others in attendance:  Tiffany McElroy-Smetzer, Village Clerk; Julie Hendrickson, Village Office Manager; Mike Peters, Village Maintenance Superintendent; Steve Huls and Steve Littlefield, Village Residents; Rusty Schaffer, St. Joseph Stanton Fire Protection District; Greg Millage, Proposed Developer; and Nora Maberry-Daniels, The Leader
MINUTES:  The minutes of the Village Board Meeting held on August 8, 2017 were approved as amended. 
BILLS:   Rigdon motioned and McCarty seconded to pay the bills as presented.  Roll call vote was taken:  Rigdon – Aye; Gherna – Aye; McCarty – Aye, Laubscher – Aye; Rogers – Aye; and Rapp – Aye.  Motion passed 6 - 0.

MAYOR’S DESK:    Fruhling-Voges reported that she had received a thank you card from the Prairie As Ford Club.  They used Lincoln Street to display their vehicles on Annual Ford Fun Day on August 5, 2017.  They were pleased with the turnout and look forward to working with the Village for many years in the future. 
Fruhling-Voges reported that the Grand Opening of the Kickapoo Rail Trail will be Friday, August 25, 2017 at 5:30.  Fruhling-Voges has had a map of local businesses made.  These will be handed out at the opening. 

Fruhling-Voges reported that updated TIF info has been received this week has been distributed to Trustees.  The information will be reviewed and discussed at the next meeting.   
Fruhling-Voges also reported that the RPC has sent handouts about the fall electronics recycling.  Hendrickson has distributed these throughout the community. The event will be Saturday, October 14th at Parkland College.   Residents must register to take their electronics for recycling.   The registration opens September 5th at 8 a.m.   The website address is ecycle.simplybook.me.

Constellation reported the results of its latest mailing regarding the new program for electrical aggregation.   33 residents opted out of the program and another 34 were rejected for the program.  
Fruhling-Voges reported on a recent legislative update on Personal Property Replacement Tax.   Fruhling-Voges has not yet analyzed the impact on the Village funds.

Rapp reported that the Village will be giving away a bike at the opening of the Kickapoo Rail Trail.   

PLANNING & ZONING COMMMISION:  Fruhling-Voges reported on the Planning & Zoning Commission meeting held on Thursday, August 17, 2017.  The meeting was to discuss the proposed new town center designation of properties.   There were many people concerned with the proposition.  Increased taxes and a new expansion in the proposed map were among the concerns discussed.  The new expansion is along the bike trail.    At least one property owner in this new expansion did not want to be in the town center designation as this would limit expansion of his current business.  

Susan Monte of the RPC will bring make the changes and brought to the next Planning & Zoning meeting.   Fruhling-Voges reported that RPC has requested an extension of the current RPC contract.   The changes would be an additional $1,500 would be added to the contract as well a time extension to November 1, 2017.  Rigdon motioned and Laubscher seconded to approve the extension as presented.    Roll call vote was taken:  Gherna- Aye, McCarty – Aye, Laubscher – Aye, Rogers – Aye, Rapp – Aye, and Rigdon – Aye.   Motion passed 6-0.  Fruhling-Voges reported that she has put McCarty and Rapp in charge of gathering Trustee input for Weidner at Clark Dietz regarding the long-range plans for Kolb Park.  This is so all the proposals can be put into a document attached to the grant proposal for improvements for Kolb Park.  

COMMITTEE UPDATES:  

FINANCE:   Rogers brought the RPC estimate for work on the Village’s economic interest program.  After discussion, it was decided to table this issue until the next budget year.
Fruhling-Voges requested an update on Gherna’s and Rogers’ consider a proposed village website.   Gherna has some questions regarding the webpage that have not yet been answered.   There are some further items that need to be resolved.  Gherna recommended that the Board wait until the next meeting to act on this.  
SANITARY SEWER:  Rigdon reported on a meeting with the safety company.   It was very informational.  There will be more follow-up in the future.
PARKS & RECREATION:    Rapp reported that decisions need to be made regarding the infield on the ball diamond.
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS:   McCarty reported that there have been equipment repairs in the last few weeks.  
PUBLIC HEALTH & SAFETY:   Laubscher reported that there needs to be a renewal contract with Lee Hockersmith regarding animal control.  Discussion took place regarding the direction the Village wants to go with animal control in the future.  
Laubscher motioned and Rogers seconded to pay the $500 contract payment to Lee Hockersmith.  Roll call vote was taken:  Laubscher – Aye, Rogers – Aye, Rapp – Aye, Rigdon – Aye, Gherna – Aye, and McCarty – Aye.  Motion passed 6-0.

STREETS & ALLEYS:  Nothing to report.
ATTORNEY’S DESK:  Nothing to report. 
At 8:36, Laubscher motioned and Gherna seconded to adjourn the meeting.

These minutes are respectfully submitted.  

_____________________________________________

Tiffany McElroy-Smetzer

Village Clerk
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